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SUBJECT
Status of Transit Service Cuts, Ad hoc Committee recommendations, and Related Developments.
SUMMARY
This briefing will update the Regional Transit Committee (RTC) on recent developments affecting King County Metro.
BACKGROUND
Since the RTC’s July 16 meeting, there have been many significant developments relating to public transportation in King County.  This staff report lists some of the highlights and provides links to legislation and reports.  

Overview of Adopted September 2014 Service Change, Ad Hoc Committee Recommendations, and Proposed February 2015 Service Change
Ordinance 17848 adopted 161,000 hours of transit service reductions[footnoteRef:1] to be implemented September 27, 2014 to start to address the remaining deficit in the transit financial plan following a multi-year response to the revenue shortfalls that resulted from the Great Recession and the precipitous downturn in sales tax revenue and forecast. [1:  This 161,000 hours includes a 10,000 hour reserve to address unforeseen issues.  The anticipated net result of the September 2014 approved transit service reduction is 151,000 hours.] 

This multi-year response has included a redesign of the Metro Transit System and policies, doubling of transit fares, action on all finding areas of an organization-wide performance audit, and implementation of operational and service efficiencies.  All of these actions resulted in addressing almost $800 million in one-time savings of transit service and $148 million per year of on-going savings through 2013.
In addition to reducing 161,000 hours of transit service, Ordinance 17848 established an Ad Hoc Committee consisting of the Executive and three County Councilmembers to make a recommendation on the level of transit service reductions for February 2015; and called for reports on DART service and additional community workshops.  Looking ahead to this year’s budget process, the Ordinance also requires a report to be submitted with the Executive proposed 2015-2016 budget regarding revenue and expense reduction options to reduce/avoid transit service reductions, and after adoption of the budget, a service change ordinance to address any remaining financial deficit.
Ad Hoc Committee Recommendation
The Ad Hoc Committee met in July and August and issued its recommendation for a February 2015 transit service reduction of 180,000 hours.  (Attachment 1 is the Ad Hoc Committee Memorandum.)  The Committee acknowledged that even with September 2014 and February 2015 reductions a financial deficit will still remain in the Transit financial plan that must be addressed through the 2015-2016 budget process.
Proposed February 2015 Service Changes
Proposed Ordinance 2014-0382, now under review by County Councilmembers, approves transit service changes effective February 2015 in amount consistent with the Ad-Hoc Committee direction.  The proposed ordinance provides that if the Seattle Transportation Benefit District approves a November ballot measure for transit, all service reductions are delayed to June 2015 to give any interested local government or other entity a chance to buy back bus service that would be reduced or eliminated.

Transit service change proposals reflect the Service Guidelines that the RTC designed to identify the All Day and Peak Network reflecting productivity, social equity, and geographic value.  The Guidelines identify the performance measures used to list routes in four ranked priorities for service reduction:
1. Reduce service on routes that are below the 25% productivity threshold for a given time period that are duplicative of other routes or routes that are above their target service levels.  Reduce service on peak-only routes that are below the 25% productivity threshold and do not meet one or both of the peak criteria.
2. Restructure service to improve system design and efficiency.  
3. Reduce service on routes that are predominantly between the 25-50% productivity threshold for a given time period, reducing services that duplicate or overlap with routes on the All-Day and Peak network or routes on corridors that are at or above their target service levels.  Reduce service on peak-only routes that are predominantly between 0–50% productivity threshold and meet both peak criteria.
4. Reduce services on routes that are below the 25% productivity threshold for a given time period on corridors identified as below their targeted thresholds.

The September 2014 service reductions fall into Priority 1, and the February 2015 service changes are Priority 2 restructures modified from the Executive’s original proposal.  A Priority 2 restructure may involve changes to all kinds of routes, including highly productive routes, as well as routes in priorities 1, 3, and 4.  When service is reduced, the goal of a restructure is to end up with a final network of bus routes that is more efficient than would be the case if reductions strictly followed priorities 1, 3, and 4.
Total Reduction Packages Compared
	
	September 2014
(Priority 1)
	Restructures
(Priority 2)
	Priority 3 Cuts
	Reserve
	Total

	Original Proposal
	-161,000
	-340,000
	-83,000
	34,000
	-550,000

	Current Proposal
	-161,000
	-180,000
	-
	21,000
	-320,000



Again, the upcoming budget deliberations will determine what additional cuts may be necessary.  Compared to the Executive’s original proposal, the current service change proposal has a smaller number of hours in the Priority 2 restructure category, and does not include the Priority 3 reductions in the Executive’s original proposal.
For more details beyond this overview, detailed information on the service change ordinances and other reports are provided in the following list. 
List of Significant Developments with Links to Detailed Material

Ordinance 17848 – September 2014 Transit Service Changes

· The County Council approved Ordinance 17848, making service reductions effective September 27, 2014, establishing an Ad-Hoc on Transit Reductions and requiring submittal of a report on DART services, and for other purposes.

Link for Proposed Ordinance 2014-272 (Ordinance 17848), September 2014 Transit Service Change:

http://mkcclegisearch.kingcounty.gov/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=1825215&GUID=B25AE808-9FF1-49FB-B525-C1FC67287530&Options=ID|Text|&Search=

Ad Hoc Committee on Transit Reductions

· The Ad-Hoc Committee on Transit Reductions issued a Memorandum recommending February 2015 service reductions and providing direction for additional budget work on transit (Memorandum, Attachment 1).

Proposed Ordinance 2014-0382, February 2015 Transit Service Changes

· The Executive transmitted Proposed Ordinance 2014-0382, approving transit service cuts effective February 2015 in amount consistent with the Ad-Hoc Committee direction.  The proposed ordinance provides that if the Seattle Transportation Benefit District approves a November ballot measure for transit, all service reductions are delayed to June 2015 to give any interested local government or other entity a chance to buy back bus service that would be reduced or eliminated.

Link to Proposed Ordinance 2014-0382, February 2015 Transit Service Changes:

http://mkcclegisearch.kingcounty.gov/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=1898214&GUID=A870A97B-0819-48B8-A247-4D1A1C0163A8&Options=ID|Text|&Search=

Proposed Ordinance 20140-0382 is agenda item #9 in the packet for the September 10, 2014 meeting of the Transportation, Economy and Environment Committee (starting on page 175):

http://your.kingcounty.gov/mkcc/agendas/TrEE/20140910-TrEE-Packet.pdf


DART Report

· [bookmark: _GoBack]The Executive transmitted the report on Dial-a-Ride Transit (DART) service required by Ordinance 17848.

Link to DART Report:
 
http://mkcclegisearch.kingcounty.gov/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=1902137&GUID=251EE55F-0959-4313-857F-0D203E4B0C57&Options=ID|Text|&Search=

Transit Fare Report

· The Executive transmitted a report on transit fares required by the 2013-2014 biennium budget ordinance.

Link to Transit Fares Report:
http://mkcclegisearch.kingcounty.gov/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=1878593&GUID=8E026C3A-18F5-4526-9DF5-3C379DE9AC32&Options=ID|Text|&Search=

Other Highlights

· An American Public Transportation Association (APTA) panel of national transit experts evaluated aspects of King County transit operations for comparison with peer agencies.

· The Executive announced the results of a transit integration initiative to ensure coordination between Sound Transit and King County Metro.

· On Monday, September 22, the Executive will transmit to the County Council the biennial 2015-2016 County budget, including transit operating and capital program budget requests.

ATTACHMENT:

1.   Ad Hoc Committee Memorandum
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